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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: February 7th 2012

	Present : Paul Wood,  Eddie Winslow, Clare Smith, Paul Sugden, Paul Stephens, Abigail Bailey, Emma O’Looney,  

	Apologies:    Matthew Rutter, Malcolm Pickering, Diane Haggar, Alison Weston
In attendance: Nikos Georgiadis – see AOB

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  January 3rd.  Agreed.  Note, Harrier of the Month was for December and not October.
	

	2
	Matters Arising: 
i. Comments on ILTSC Development Plans submitted. These and ILTSC’s response are attached below.  These are long term plans and timescales remain uncertain. 
	

	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month - January. 6 Nominations received:
· Tom Adams for his Stanbury Splash win – given the quality of the field that has got to be the best ever result by a male IH fell runner.  I think it warrants an outstanding achievement award too! Sometimes it's not about the winning..... but sometimes it is! I would like to nominate Tom Adams for fantastic win against Top Fell runners at the Stanbury Splash. Also for his 1st place at the Peco. Tom has also been busy with other races doing really well in the Yorkshire and Northern XC and was narrowly  beaten into 2nd place on New Year's day in Gloucestershire

· Dave Westhead for his performance in the Yorkshire & Northern XC

· Kate Archer for tremendous results in Jan

· Nigel Tapper.  He has led groups on a Tuesday but mostly he has organised reccies of the 3 peaks and Rombalds Stride and has been totally inclusive of abilities, age and number of legs - Betty and Bailey have been accommodated at all times.  He is very encouraging and is dragging all of us reluctant fell runners towards the hardest race we will ever do - the 3 peaks.  It's not just the organising but the encouraging texts through the week, the words of solace when we are crying with cold and his general good nature that makes him a fab 'motley crew' leader.

· Steve Coy for his Saturday coaching programme and PECO results.

· Sue Bickerdyke for her enthusiasm, participation, and encouragement of others 
The HoM awards went to Kate Archer and Nigel Tapper
2. Matters arising from reports – The treasurer reported that the outstanding invoices from the tennis club cafe-bar had now been received and paid and the accounts would no longer show any significant retained balance.

The Ladies Fell captain reported that the Pennine Bridleway relay had been cancelled due to the snow and frozen conditions. Entry fees would be returned. She proposed that those due to take part be given first refusal for the Calderdale Way relay mixed all-comers team 
3. Harriers Races  

· 150 entries received for the Ilkley Fell race in the first week. 

· HDSRL May 1st Rugby Club as base. Agreement with Rugby Club for £2 per head chips/jacket plus £150 facilities hire.  Given contribution from HDSRL there may still be a shortfall of up to £50. The committee agreed to find this if necessary. Food to be supplemented by IH. 

· Dalesway relay to take place 17th March.

· Trail race is already taking entries.

· Lido relay date in April still to be confirmed. 22nd April to be suggested to Pete Shields.

4. Social Events
A “wee gathering” focussing on marathon training is to take place on Tuesday 21st Feb, and a women’s fell social on the 22nd. 

	AB

PW


	4
	Developing the Club.  
i) Olympic year activities. Aquathon to take place weekend of Torch relay, 23rd June. Family sports at Ghyll Royd 24th June.
ii) Coaching:  Article in current newsletter including details of possible  Run England Leadership in Running Fitness Course  in Ilkley. This is the first rung on the ladder to level 2 coaching courses. Other courses available include a sports coach course (relating to child protection) and the WAG promoted Sports Leaders.
iii) Coach Jackets.  Malcolm Pickering had suggested purchasing coaches jackets for Neil Chapman and Pete Shields as per the policy that had previously been approved. The Committee agreed this.

Malcolm also proposed Shirley Wood and Ros Blackburn: principle approved but it was felt these should be funded by the junior section.

	EW

	AOB
	i) An acknowledgement and thanks had been received from Sue Ryder for the donation following the Manorlands race.
ii) Thanks received from Cancer Research for the donation from the Xmas relays.
iii) Nikos Georgiadis proposed to the Committee that a new running group (Chevin Forest Harriers) that he had established and had applied to Run England to register be associated with Ilkley Harriers.  Various questions were raised regarding the implications for IH and the potential benefits and disbenefits. In response Nikos clarified a number of issues:
· Run England groups were not membership groups and were not affiliated to UKA. Participants were counted as “unaffiliated”

· There was no obligation for people to join any club

· Groups are seen as a way of getting people into running who might otherwise be put off from joining a club, and can therefore be seen as a stepping stone to club membership
· Nikos felt Otley AC would not have any concerns, but it was agreed to speak to Otley about this out of courtesy. Subject to this discussion, the Committee agreed the proposal.


	PW

	TDP
	March 6th 8.40pm ILTSC 
	


REPORTS

Chairman

The major Club event has been the very successful Presentation Evening at the Rugby Club, with a live band, hot buffet, and a cracking venue with a great mix of people there. (Separate report.)  

This year's Dales Way Relay was launched at the evening, again organised by Alison & Andrew Bennett, on Sat 17 March. 

 And Mark and Rebecca Mon-Williams have things in hand for the away weekend on 3-4 March. 

 Also on the social front the fell-running social in January was well attended, and there is a ladies' fell social on 22 Feb.  Considering dropping the mid-February 'gathering'?

We have booked the Rugby Club again on 1 May for the first event in the Harrogate District Summer Race League (with more modest catering). We need to press on with organising that race now.

Preparations for the fell race on 26 Feb are well in hand, and we have had to spend a little time, frustratingly, liaising with the FRA Committee over the inapplicability of their rules to the Badger Stone Relays.

Entries have opened for the Trail Race on 4 June.

Another event in the pipeline is an “Olympic Year” Aquathon with Ilkley Swimming Club on Sat 23 June, an initiative from Mark & Rebecca Mon-Williams (ref Ctee emails).

Peter Shields will be setting an early date for the Lido Relays.

On the coaching front, we hope to have a course for run leaders in Ilkley soon, there is an article in the newsletter to promote it. Nikos has asked the Club to be associated with his Chevin running group, and will be our guest at the meeting to briefly discuss what this entails. 4 people will be attending the Sports Makers workshop on 16th February. The junior section are organising a Sportscoach 'Safeguarding and Protecting Children' course on Friday 23rd March. Malcolm has some suggestions for more people to receive Club Coach's kit.

We have reported our views to the ILT&SC on their development plans and the loss of grass field area. And the Ilkley Pool Group's recently published report included input from Ilkley Harriers (discussed some months ago).  

Mens X/C 

The New Year started with the Yorkshire championships at Wakefield .Due to the park being so wet in places the course had to be changed, although the main problem of the day was the gale force winds. Some 8 men ran with Tom Adams leading the team home in 22 place, followed by Dave Westhead 76, Jim Ryder 78, Dave Wilby89, Mark Iley 133, Nick Pearce 134, Mark Mon Williams 153 and Pete Shields 212 The team finished 9th some 2 places down from last year.

This year we managed to field a full team in the Northern at Pontefract. The weather was great for running and the course was fast, so suiting the fast track guys. The standard is very high but club members still are prepared to get out there and mix it with the very best cross country runners in the north of England.Again Tom Adams was our first member home in 48 place and was well supported by Dave Wilby 224, Dave Westhead 261, Jim Ryder 271, Mark Iley 370, Pete Shields 596 , Jim Towers 659 and Eric Morley 664. The finished 27th.

Four men are entered for the National at Parliament Hill , Dave Westhead , Ian Rowbotham,Pete Shields and Nick Pearce and we wish them well for the February 25.

The Peco league has gone a little on the back burner with a total of 6 men running the first two and 10 supporting the third one which Tom Adams won.  So things are starting to pick up again.

Men's Fell 
January was a really quiet time on the fell racing front. Tom Adams took the biggest scalp of his career to beat Rob Jebb in the Stanbury Splash, but other than that the X-Country Championships (Yorkshire & Northern) and the roads (Brass Monkey) have largely taken precendence. Things will pick up in February with Rombalds Stride & Ilkley Moor, and it sounds like there are a few mens entries going in for Lad's Leap, the first fell champs race in March, which is encouraging. This is open until 17th Feb so there's still time for people to act. Lots of men entered for the Three Peaks so we should have a great team day out in April.

 Ladies Cross Country  

Continuing our momentum from our 3rd in the Complete Runner league, we fielded 6 ladies in the Yorkshire Champs with the potential to complete a strong team. 7th team was a pleasing result as it equated to 4th amoungst the League clubs. Bingley with their strongest runners out pushing us back one place. U17 ladt Georgia Malir had an outstanding run: taking 3rd place and gaining Yorkshire selection.

The 3rd PECO League at Temple Newsom saw a marked iincrese in numbers with 7 ladies taking part. Kelly Harrison showed signs of a return to form and it was good to see newcomers Kate Lofthouse and Julie Elmes turning out on the country. We managed a more respectable 5th team. Lets hope more give it a go on Feb 19th at Golden Acre.

Just 4 ladies made it to the Northerns in Pontefract so we needed all our runners to score a team. Fresh from her antipodean travels Lyn swept us in to a modest 17th team. It would be good if more ladies were able to comit to League AND championships next year. If so, we could make a real mark. 

On a similar note, we have NO ladies entered in the Nationals. Lets hope for a Northern venue next year!

Tow PECO league meetings remain: 19th Feb at Bramhope and 11th March on The Chevin. We will plug thse hard due to the locality of the venues. To support the Feb PECO we have decided not to promote the Yorks Vets XC champs although members can submit individual entries.

Junior 
Quite a busy time for both XC and Sportshall Athletics.  In the West Yorkshire regional SHA trials we had 6 juniors selected for the U11 teams (Sam McKinnon-Evans, Charlie Wilde, Megan Hayes, Ella Moran, Jess Bretherick and Bethan Morley) and so far I know of 2 who were selected for the U13/U15 teams (Lucy Tindale and Roisin Ramage).  In the XC we have had both the Yorkshire and Northern Championships.  At the Yorkshires we had 21 juniors racing. Sarah Pickering (U13) and Georgia Malir (U17) were both selected to compete for Yorkshire in the inter counties and on the day Ilkley had complete teams in the U13 girls and boys and the U15 boys. Full results:

U13 girls: 5th, Sarah Pickering (10.54), 23rd Lucy Haines (12.09), 30th Zoe Judkowski (12.34), 33rd Tassy Heslop (12.40), 40th Lucy Jacques (12.54), 42nd Jemima Elgood (12.58), 43rd Tilly Melechi (13.01), 48th Elizabeth Westhead (13.15), 49th Josie Clarke (13.18), 58th Jessica Burgess (13.48) 59th Alessandra Ricci (13.52). This gave Ilkley 4th, 8th and 10th team placings. U13 boys: 36th Max Curran (11.59), 48th James Pickering (12.28), 53rd Edgar Woodhead (12.48), 57th Tom Cross (13.04). The team were 11th overall. U15 girls: 18th Lucy Williamson (15.22). U15 boys: 37th Tom Kerr (17.57), 40th Ruaridh Mon-Williams (18.04), 45th Jack Cummings (18.34), 54th Ed Bickerdike ( 19.13). The team was 9th overall. U17 Women: 3rd Georgia Malir (17.19).

At the Northern Champs we had 15 competitors and one complete team in the U13 girls with 7th position. Full results:

U13 girls: 8th, Sarah Pickering (12.25), 48th Lucy Haines (13.32), 73rd Zoe Judkowski (13.53), 82nd Josie Clarke (14.04), 101st Elizabeth Westhead (14.36), 110th Lucy Jacques (14.49), 149th Alessandra Ricci (15.52) and 152nd Jessica Burgess (16.02). U13 boys: 82nd Francis Westhead (12.52), 105th Tom Cross (13.19) and 135th James Pickering (13.45). U15 girls: 48th Lucy Williamson (19.04). U15 boys: 122nd Tom Kerr (18.17), 123rd Ruaridh Mon-Williams (18.18), 

U17 Women: 6th Georgia Malir (18.04).

At the PECO XC event we had 10 runners at Temple Newsam and all performed extremely well. We had 13 juniors competed in the Soreen Fell races at Haworth - U8: 12th Lyra Weston, 4.03 and 19th George Morley, 4.24. U10: 50th (and 1st girl) Emily Elmes, 9.25, 51st Ben Morley, 9.26, 52nd Ben Houlihan, 9.31, 88th Molly Pearson, 11.43, 95th Poppy Anderson, 12.03 and 103rd Angel Smith, 13.46; U12: 18th Robbie Matthews, 8.12, 25th Bethan Morley, 8.32 and 66th Nea Weston, 10.26; U14: 27th Tilly Melechi, 8.35 and 39th Josie Clarke, 9.05.

And finally it was great that all 13 of our junior leaders were able to attend the club's annual awards evening to receive their Level 2 Sports Leadership certificates and badges. Hopefully a lot of these will now want to go on to the Community Sports Leadership award which we are starting in the summer. We have already started with the next wave of sports leaders with our 14 year olds helping out at sessions.

ILTSC Development Plan Correspondence

Just for the record and to close this matter for now, ILT&SC's response to our comments.

My feeling is that the development of the grass area may not actually happen for some years, but this was the correct time for us to comment.

Paul

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Mark Kerr <mark@langmed.co.uk>
Date: 18 January 2012 16:13
Subject: Re: ILTSC development plan
To: Paul Wood <paul@ilkleyharriers.org.uk>
Cc: "Richard Bourdon ." <richard_bourdon@yahoo.co.uk>, PHILIP LEES <pjrlees@btinternet.com>


Paul
thanks for this helpful input. As we get to detailed plans on this specific phase of the development affecting the field (which is likely to be a later phase) we should take these inputs into account.

Regards

Mark Kerr


On 18/01/2012 15:20, Paul Wood wrote: 

Mark,

thank you for sharing the plans for the proposed developments at ILT&SC with Ilkley Harriers.  While there is much that is good news in these plans, we have to express a concern about our loss of use of that area of the grass field that is to be converted to tennis courts.  

Ilkley Harriers makes use of the grass field for running coaching on up to three nights a week, benefitting over 100 runners a week at peak times:

Tuesday - Malcolm's advanced group for young runners aged 11+, 12-20 runners, year-round;

Wednesday - Ros and Malcolm's open group for young runners, aged 8-16, 30-50 runners, term times year-round;

Thursday - Peter and Neil's open group for Harriers aged 15+, 25-40 runners, Autumn and Winter only.

The runners use a large central part of the field roughly marked out as a 250m running track, but also make extensive use of the area where the new tennis courts will be located as this area has flatter grass that is safer to run on and is better lit by overspill light from the spotlights on the hard courts (we pay to have these lights on).

If this area is to be lost we would respectfully ask for the following suggestions to be considered when more detailed plans are made, to make the optimum use of the remaining grass area.

a) The draft plans indicate the new courts are to be floodlit.  Can it be arranged that this lighting is available for Harriers use and that it illuminates a good part of the grass field?

b) The new courts will take the area that currently has the flattest and best-kept (thus safest to run on) grass.  Can improvements be made to the rest of the field (rolling and cutting) to make it safer to run on?  Can improvements be made to drainage of the rest of the field, which floods badly in places so that some parts are currently unavailable on some nights. 

c) The plans include new car parking.  Will that be available for Harriers to use during our sessions on the field (if not, our on-grass parking will eat further in to the space left). 
d) The plans include improvements to the access track.  Presuming that  ILTSC will still use on-grass parking (including on Tuesday nights for the senior Harriers session) would it be an idea to limit vehicular access across the field (currently vehicles access the field from the SW gate and drive the full length of the field across the grass), particularly when the grass is wet, soft, and easily damaged? 

e) While development is taking place, can some area of grass be kept available for Harriers training?

Thank you for giving us the opportunity to make these suggestions, which have had input from the current Ilkley Harriers Committee and the Ilkley Harriers coaches that use the field.  Would you please circulate this feedback as necessary at ILT&SC.

Regards,

Paul Wood, 

Chairman, Ilkley Harriers

On 6 January 2012 17:37, Mark Kerr <mark@langmed.co.uk> wrote:

Paul
As promised attached is the architects initial proposed layout of the grounds facilities in line with our development plan. Of course this can all be changed, but this is the current thinking.
Feedback from the Harriers on implications for your use of the field would be welcome.
While these pictures have been shared as part of our membership consultation, they are not in the public domain, so would prefer you not to distribute further. Thanks

-- 

Regards

Mark Kerr

